

# NEWSLETTER 23rd January 2020

#### **Dear Parents**

There are several families who still have not returned the annual consents and permissions which were sent home in September. It is essential that these are returned to the office as soon as possible. If you require further copies please ask for replacements.

As we start the new year, I would like to remind parents that **all** clothing and possessions should be named.

We were very pleased with the response to the first Parental Consultation that took place this week. There are still available slots for next week if you were unable to attend the first consultation. Please see the appointment schedule outside each classroom.

We are delighted with the progress of the Outdoor Learning Centre at the bottom of the playground. This is being funded by the Tesco donation of £2000 which we received following the collection of blue tokens. Thank you once again for supporting the school by collecting the tokens.

David Reardon Headteacher

DIARY DATES .....to cut out and keep!

January	
24 <sup>th</sup>	Cross Country
27 <sup>th</sup>	Chinese New Year Special dinner
28 <sup>th</sup>	Amended dinner menu
29 <sup>th</sup>	Parental Consultation, 3.00pm – 6.00pm
February	
14 <sup>th</sup>	Last day of School
24 <sup>th</sup>	School reopens to pupils



# **Pre-School News**

We are having a lovely time feeding the birds. We are learning which birds take their food from the ground or from the feeder on the tree and are watching them from the window. We are also drawing the birds and learning about their habitat

## Friends of Trekenner School

Thank you to everyone who donated clothes to the Bag 2 school scheme – we raised over £50.00. Don't worry if you missed the collection as we have another one booked for June.

**SCHOOL MEALS:** On Monday 27<sup>th</sup> January, we will be having a special Lunch menu to celebrate the Chinese New Year.



Sweet & Sour Chicken Chinese Veggie Rice Stir Fried Noodles & Wok Tossed Vegetables followed by Mango Frozen Yoghurt

The normal cost of £2.50 will apply – there is no need to pre-order a meal.

As we are due to have Chinese Chicken Noodles on Tuesday as part of our normal menu, we will be having Macaroni Cheese and Pizza for this day only.

### SPORT:

**FOOTBALL** We have decided to allow children from Year 1 – Year 6 join the Football Club run by Plymouth Argyll on Tuesdays. Please fill in the permission slip if your child is interested. The club will finish at 4.15pm



**ATHLETICS & CROSS COUNTRY** The next race will be on Friday 24<sup>th</sup> January. Permission slips have been sent home.

Next Newsletter during week commencing: 3<sup>rd</sup> February 2020

#### **VOUCHERS / TOKENS / PRINTER CARTRIDGES:**

Your help with these collections will be very much appreciated.....

Store / Product	What we Get	Scheme Ends
Printer Cartridges	A new scheme run by The Recycling Factory is now operating. However, only small inkjet cartridges can be recycled mainly Hewlett Packard, Epson, Dell Kodak, Samsung and Canon	Open ended
Crisp packets	Saving on behalf of the Crisp Packet Project which has been set up to support a homeless charity.  Empty foil crisp packets are collected and used to create bivi bags which are distributed to those less fortunate. The bags are placed over the sleeping bags to keep them dry and warmer	Open ended
Used toothbrushes (including electric heads), toothpaste tubes, empty biscuit, cracker, cake packets & empty loaf bags	Saving on behalf of South Hill community who are recycling for Kicks Count.	Open ended

**Equality** To keep up with the constant changes in current legislation, we are asked to measure the impact of our equality schemes. If you would like to be involved in this process, please contact me. If you feel that you or your children are ever treated unfairly in any way, please make sure that I know about it. I would also like to remind you that if you wish to discuss your child's progress at any time, appointments can be made with the teachers at the office. **Safeguarding** If you have any concerns about the welfare of a child or young person, there is a new telephone number at Cornwall Council – 03001231116. All calls will be handled by a professional social worker who will listen to the concerns and decide what action needs to be taken. Alternatively, please speak to Mr Reardon who is our designated Safeguarding Officer.

If you have any comments concerning the school, please enter them in the box below and return it to Mr Reardon. Thank you.

Should you wish to contact the school the telephone number is 01579 370435 or email secretary@trekenner.net

# DISCLAIMER FOR LEAFLETS DISTRIBUTED BY THE SCHOOL ON BEHALF OF THIRD PARTIES FOR CLUBS, HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES ETC.

All providers have confirmed that they hold all necessary accreditation, qualifications and insurance to organise and run the events and activities described. No duly appointed officer of Cornwall Council has inspected these services and parents must make their own enquiries and satisfy themselves as to the suitability of the providers before engaging their services. In all the circumstances, neither the school nor Cornwall Council will accept any liability arising out of those events.

School Clubs: Parental Permission							
Child(ren)'s Name(s):	Year:						
	Year:						
	Year:						
Would like to take part	t in:						
•		Please ✓ as applicable					
Whole Term	Football with Plymouth Argyll on Tuesdays open to all from Year 1 – Year 6						
Signed:	Date:						